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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
  July 10, 2013  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of June 12, 2013 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Review Fiscal 2013-2014 budget (included)  –  needs vote - Marianne G
ii. Dues Status and Financial Report - Carole B

iii. Review of ETMD Reps and Alternates – Carole B

iv. Funding Status – Tad R
- Discussion on future sources

v. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick, S Berwick, Eliot, Kittery, South Portland

· Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting
· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Reports from Municipalities 

ii. Enforcement  Actions
iii. Benches – Bill R
iv. Events  - Carole B
v. Status - Kiosks/Trail conditions  – Carole B
3. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow) - 20 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – August 14, 2013
6.  Adjourn 

Minutes - Wed June 12, 2013 ETMD Meeting Submitted by Jim Bucar
Meeting called to order by Dan Letellier 8:42

Att: 
Marianne Goodine- Wells

 
Bob Hamblen- Saco

Joe Yuhas- ETA

John Andrews- ETA 

Jim Bucar- ETA

Carole Brush- ETA

Dan Letellier, VP- Biddeford

Bill Reichl- Scarborough

Tad Redway, President- Arundel


Jeffrey Hinderliter- Old Orchard Beach

Minutes: JA move to Accept; 2nd Joe Y. Unanimously accepted

ETMD Priorities:

    1. Election of Officers:  Dan L advised that this is his last meeting. Biddeford new ETMD rep will be Greg Tansley, Biddeford City Planner. Dan L as alternate. Which means ETMD needs new Vice President


JA nominated Tad R (not yet arrived) and Bob H to continue in present positions. Voted unanimously in a rush, 


JA nominated Bill R. as VP, 2nd by Joe Y, voted unanimously


JA nominated Marianne W as Treasurer, Joe Y 2nd, voted unanimously


TR moved that we created position as Legislative Liaison, Bob H 2nd

TR nominated MClaus in absentia as LLor, 2nd by JA, so voted


The group gave a round of applause in appreciation to Dan L.


2. Discussion of Fiscal report 2012-13:



Carole B: For 2013-14, So Berwick has approved $1750; and Eliot is considering $3500 dues payment at town meeting (surprise!) Carole will attend that town meeting to represent the ETMD. Question from TR: who in Eliot proposed the warrant for that item for the town meeting? [Discussion of possible contacts in Kittery, where Deb Erickson-Irons is hosting ET table at block party this Saturday]



Carole B: administration costs 2013-14 down $2000; Carole reduced projected hours because no construction projects. Need to adjust mileage up for Carole for next year to $400. Move $500 from trail operations to audit budget. (Dan L moved, JA 2nd- voted]. Discussion of web expenses. Some other tweaks; to be finalized at July meeting. Moved to continue analysis and recommendations then: Bob H, ; 2nd Marianne G; so voted.


3. Funding Status



Carole B: Wells received letter from Dan S—TE Application for MDOT Funding denied. Dan offered opportunity to discuss reasons, though we pretty much know: MDOT wanted to fund shovel-ready projects, not provide funds for design of projects. Tad R: said we need to think more creatively, Carole has found other possible sources of $$:


Land & Water Conservation Fund 50/50 up to $40K- only municipalities can apply




Recreation Trails Funding Program—but funding committee involves ATV folks-




non-profits can apply




Toms of Maine: up to $10K.  (ETA pursuing)



Tad R—must also encourage, recruit local $$ and expertise (e.g., engineers) from municipalities, private donors, volunteers. For example, Pratt & Whitney has asked what they could offer. Or Pike Industries in Wells? Bob H—can we solicit some private engineering firm to do the design, and thereby bypass the TE application? Kennebunk has $75K that might be used to design remaining mileage in Kennebunk. TR- should have strategy meeting w/Barry Tibbets and John Carter. Also talk w/ N & S Berwick to brief them on status. JA brought up Tiger federal program; already past this year. South Berwick has asked why we cannot do design-build at the community level w/out federal/state funding. We will put out press release to provide perspective on the temporary hold of ET building projects.



Marianne G suggested press contact for SETA territory, Ann Charleton. 



Co-Location w/ Unitil. Some discussion about strategies for approaching Unitil. Tad R. will have to start w/meeting w/Roger and perhaps Todd Black and let Unitil know that politicians & legislators will attend meetings. Need to get this going by end of June.


Outreach



Meetings with SETA towns and also try to get So Portland back in.


Municipality Reports

Scarborough- poison ivy on bordering properties and grubs, but Scarborough policies do not permit non-organic sprays/treatments. 


Report on Scarborough-SPortland connector—still favoring more expensive route


by CMP substation east of pond; not on Pond View because of local objections.

OOB Connector trail— Conservation Commission sub-committee looking for funds for engineering design. Funds proposed by CC to Town Council, but chaotic political situation in OOB means whole town budget is up in the air. Hope to have much of the work done by OOB Public Works. Aiming for October-November to complete.

Rotary Clubs—thank you signs for funding of mileage markers from Scarborough to Saco mounted and photo op w/ Rotary officials done June 10

Dan L: offered illustrated design for “standard” ET Bench: precast concrete legs and donated TREX boards for less than $200 each, to be assembled by each town.


JA moved that these be voted as “the approved design for ET benches.” Dan L 2nd. Motion did not pass. Dan L—for these, the slat bolts tend to pop out if slats lifted.


Bob H—we have at least 4 different types already on the trail. We should consider “green” projects, like the UNH recycled plastic. Bill—those supports can be made at $40 each, but light so would need anchoring.


Tad R—thought we were looking for “a” standard for the entire trail; we want a uniform look. Wood? Metal? Concrete? Good if we had a single design for a “donation/memorial” bench.

Bollard issues: will need to dedicate time. Tad R—we are ADA compliant, but need to post signs which identify which gap meets 36” wheelchair needs.

Kiosks: all kiosks now feature UR Here maps and mileage to other major points on the trail posted for each kiosk. Jim B. also reorganized the space and content of each kiosk.

Meeting Adjourned 10:38 (Bob H mover, Bill R 2nd, and voted unanimously)

